
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

School  
Newsletter 
Issue 2, 20th September 2019 
 

Aldi’s ‘Get Set to Eat Fresh’ 

We are now collecting Aldi’s 

Team GB stickers. 

If we collect 300 stickers 

then we receive an exclusive 

sports kits and a chance to 

win £20,000. 

You can collect the Team GB 

stickers whenever you spend 

£30 in Aldi, and then bring 

the stickers into school. We 

have a poster in the hall to 

collect all the stickers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Games Mark Gold 

We are very excited to announce that our school has been awarded with the 

School Games Mark Gold award for the third year running! 

Our application was processed at the end of last tem and we have shown that we 

have met the criteria for Gold. 

The award focuses on Key Stage Two and celebrates the extra-curricular clubs 

which are offered, the opportunities for representing the school at competitions at 

all levels (A, B and C teams), the variety of sports which are offered to the children 

in competitions, the chance for children to try new sports, inter-house 

opportunities, PE within the school day and leadership roles taken by the children 

during the year. 

We are very proud of this achievement and we thank all the parents who have 

supported us last year with our teams and clubs. 

We look forward to this year and there is so much planned already! 

The Golden Book Awards   

These awards are given out weekly for outstanding efforts;  

children will be named here in each newsletter! 
 

Golden Book Awards for week ending 6th and 13th September are:  

MAPLE: Loki and Paige 

BIRCH: Emily and Lexi 

OAK: Diego and James 

CHESTNUT: Pawel and Izzy 

EUCALYPTUS: Ellie and Carlo 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD: Summer 
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Prayers by Chestnut and Birch 

 

 

 

Dear God, 

I wish for my future to have a good job that 

helps people in their lives. I wish all the 

people would be a little more caring to the 

ocean and the planet! I want that to happen 

because no one is caring about our planet, 

especially our oceans and the Earth that God 

made. 

Amen 

By Maria G 

Dear God, 

Please let the future be good. Please God, let 

us not litter and not kill any animals or bugs. 

Please stop climate change. Let the future be 

a better place so it is wonderful and peaceful. 

Amen 

By Lasaro 

Heavenly Father,  

Please help the world to be good and a 

healthy place so no one gets hurt. Help us to 

be the best we can for our future brothers 

and sisters. Please stop pollution so no animal 

gets hurt. My dream is to make the world the 

best it can be. I hope everyone who is hurt 

can be better after my prayer and that we can 

love the world as God gave us that responsi-

bility.  

Amen 

By Millie 

We think of countries around the world 

where the harvest is not always successful 

due to war and drought. 

Lord in your mercy. 

Hear our prayer. 

Read by Jane 

In some places in our country, people do not 

have enough food. Please help them so they 

grow strong and healthy so they can grow up. 

Lord in your mercy. 

Hear our prayer. 

Read by Livinia. 

Please help the poor and make it rain in hot 

countries. Help them not to have dirty water. 

Lord have mercy. 

Hear our prayer. 

Read by Jonny. 

Thank you for the food and the farmers. Can 

you make sure other people in different 

countries have enough food. 

Lord in your mercy. 

Hear our prayer. 

Read by Emily 



Kidz Care Club Payments 

Please book your Kidz Care Club and Breakfast Club sessions via the school gateway app. You can do this if you pay via 

bank transfer, childcare vouchers or cash. 

For School Gateway App – Choose the club you would like to use and select the chosen dates. You can book as far in 

advance as you like but you must pay at the time of booking. You must make the first gateway payment via a computer 

to register your card details. If you do not have access to a computer at home, please see the school office. 

For Childcare Vouchers – Please send the payment with your child’s name and BC or KCC as the reference. If you would 

like the voucher split between more than one club then please email the office your preference. Once the payment has 

been received, it will be credited to your school gateway account. You will then be able to book the sessions you require. 

Please send the childcare vouchers in enough time for them to be processed before your required session. 

For Cash – Please bring the correct money in an envelope marked with your child’s name followed by BC or KCC and the 

date. The money can then be credited to your school gateway account where you will be able to book the required 

sessions.  

If you have any queries, please see the school office. 

  Parent information and School Reminders 
We would appreciate if parents, especially those new to the school, could take the time to read this 

section as there is some important information regarding our school.  If you have any queries, 

please do contact the school office. 

 Nut Policy – Due to a severe nut allergy in school, we have a no nut policy.  If you require further 

information, please see the school office. 

 Leave of absence – only in exceptional circumstances (such as a funeral) will leave be authorised.  If 

you need to make a request for absence, please submit a request in writing giving full details as to why 

the absence must be taken during term time. 

 Dogs are not allowed onto school property.  This includes the area outside the front of school, the car 

park and the driveway. 

 Please name all uniform and items brought to school.  Any lost property brought to the school office will 

be returned frequently if it is named. 

 Absence from school due to illness - Reasons for absence may be offered verbally, by phone or left on 

school voicemail but must be followed by a letter on the child’s return to school if the absence is for 

more than two days.  Please contact the school no later than 9.30am on the first day of your child’s 

absence. 

 Arrival at School: Please can children be taken to the rear playground to line up before school.  Please 

do not wait at the classroom doors (except Elm / Reception) as teachers will come to the rear 

playground to escort children into the classrooms.  For children in Elm class; once the classroom doors 

are opened, please drop your children off and leave as quickly as possible to promote independence. 

 Please be aware that school staff are not present in the playground until 8.45am.  Please supervise 

young children until this time. 

 There is no parking at school for parents.  You are welcome to park at St Joseph’s Church for drop off 

and collection times.  If you are parking on local streets, please park responsibly as we do receive 

regular complaints regarding this.  

 Please download the School Gateway app.  Even if you do not need to make payments to the school, 

we would be grateful if you could register as it enables the school to send all text messages to you free, 

which we currently pay a fee for.   

 School meal payments must be paid by start of school on Monday morning (or the first school day 

of the week).  There are several ways you can make payments: 

o Via our online app school gateway, available at all times. We encourage all parents to book and 

pay for school meals this way even if your child receives free school meals 

o Pay at the school office from 08.45 with cash 

o A clearly marked envelope handed to breakfast club staff with cash 

o A clearly marked envelope for your child to hand in to the school office with cash 
 



 

 

 

 

  

School Attendance 
 

Half way through and at the end each small term children 
with perfect attendance will receive an award sticker in 

assembly.  
Every day counts! 

 

 

Class This week Year To 
Date 

Maple 93.8% 94.1% 

Birch 96.8% 95.7% 

Oak 99.2% 97.3% 

Chestnut 97.4% 98.0% 

Eucalyptus 96.9% 96.2% 

Whole School 96.9% 96.3% 
 
 

At St. Joseph’s, we take attendance very seriously! 

For more information, please visit our attendance page on 

our website. 

 
http://www.stjosephsprimarycarterton.co.uk/about-us/attendance-1 

Fundraising 2019-20 

Here is where you can see all the fundraising we have 

taken part in this year and how much we have raised: 

Dates for the diary: 
September: 

Wed 25th – Fri 27th  Year 6 Residential  

October: 

Wed 9th  West Open (U9) Mixed Football at Carterton Community College (Team to be 

selected).  

Mon 21st  Multi-Cultural Week 

Tue 22nd  Book Fair Arrives 

Tue 22nd  Parents Evening, 3.30pm – 5.30pm 

Wed 23rd  School Photographs 

Wed 23rd  Parents Evening, 5pm – 7pm 

Thu 24th West Open Cross Country Event at Chesterton Rugby Club Years 3 – 6  

                               (Team to be selected) 

Fri 25th  School finishes at 3pm for October Half Term (Kidz Care Club open until 6pm) 

November: 

Mon 4th   School Returns at 9.00 am (Breakfast Club opens at 7.45 am) 
 

Wednesday  Leading/attending Mass  

25th September  Birch 

2nd October  Maple 

 

Monday  Leading Collective Worship:  

23rd September House 

30th September Class 

7th October   Whole School 

 

Friday  Leading Assembly at 9.10am:  

11th October  Eucalyptus 

18th October  Chestnut 

25th October  Oak 

 

  



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


